The 9th Annual General Meeting of the Members of Prestoungrange Arts Festival [2006] Limited by Guarantee took place in The James Park Bistro at The Prestoungrange Gothenburg, Prestonpans on September 17th 2015 with Gordon Prestoungrange in the Chair and a quorum present. 
1. Minutes of the 8th Annual General Meeting held on July 14th 2014
Confirmed:
1.1
That these were a correct record.
2.

Year end accounts to December 31st 2014 
Noted:
2.1
That all Restricted Funds for the Scottish Diaspora Tapestry had been allocated during the year and none are to be carried forward.

Agreed:
2.1
The Accounts and Annual Report as tabled and thanked those who had prepared it - Gillian Hart, Sylvia Burgess and Tony Gillingham.

3.

Confirmation of Election of Directors and Members of the Arts  


Leadership Directorate 2015/ 2016
Noted:

3.1
The resignation of Andrew Crummy as Convenor and thanked him 



for the inestimable contribution he has made to the community since 2006.

Agreed:
3.1
To confirm that all other directors continue in office with the 
                        Gordon Prestoungrange to take the Chair with Tom Ewing as his Depute.

4.

Re-election of Dr Richard Dobbins & Co as Accountant
Agreed:
4.1      That Dr Richard Dobbins & Co be elected as Accountant to the
Company  for the current year of its trading i.e. bringing affairs to end 


December 2015.

Noted:

4.1
That Sylvia Burgess and Tony Gillingham had agreed to continue 


to assist in the internal preparation of PAF [2006] statutory 
accounts. 
5.

Community Right to Buy Offer re The Prestoungrange Gothenburg

Reported:
5.1
That the Prestoungrange Gothenburg will be offered for sale no

later than April 2017, and that the owners were intent to explore whether, 

and if so how, the extant Management Team in BLT LLP working either 
alone or in partnership with a wider grouping might 
be able to exercise a 
Community Right to Buy prior to an open market offer for sale.
Confirmed:
5.1
That the company was itself a potential vehicle for such a purchase

as it was already approved constitutionally as acceptable for such by 

Scottish Ministers [re Fowler’s HQ/ Coeval HQ bid].

*

There being no further business the 9th AGM was adjourned.
